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Photo: Lorenzo Salisbury (1865)
This carte-de-visite was first made in the late 1850s and is the size of a calling card of the time, hence the name. The earliest prints, 1860 to 1868, can be dated by the stock, the mounting paper will be thin with squared corners, and be either white or ivory tone. The area around the picture will have border lines, usually double lines, the outer line will be thicker than the inner line. The border lines may be gold, black, red, or light purple. The picture may be hand colored and if there are props in the image, they will be simple. 
The back of this carte-de-visite of Lorenzo Salisbury has a tax stamp, which looks like a postage stamp, 2 cent, and is dated 1865. If the reverse of a carte-de-visite has this stamp the photograph was made between September 1, 1864 and August 1, 1866. These revenue stamps were required on paper products to provide revenue for the Civil War costs. The denomination of the stamp is an indication of how much the taxed product cost: 2 cent stamp, less than $.25; 3 cent stamp, $.25 to $.50; 5 cent stamp, $.50-$1.00. For products costing more than $1.00, there would be a 5 cent stamp for each additional dollar value.

Lorenzo Salisbury is buried in Stevens Cemetery and died October 21, 1889 at the age of 75 years. He was the son of Reuben and Miriam (Streeter) Salisbury. Lorenzo married Betsey Rawson, also buried in Stevens Cemetery, and died April 21, 1847 at the age of 31 years and two months.
In 2008 Stevens Cemetery, the last of the Abandoned Cemetery series, book will be completed. Stevens Cemetery is located on Rt. 22 (Orwell Road) Sandy Creek, on a hilltop a few rods southeast of the Edwards Road. The earliest known burial there was made when the four year old child, Laura Porter died July 7, 1824. Lettie Porter Wart died February 26, 1932 and is probably the last person buried at this cemetery. We are still looking for information and photos from the archives on the families buried there and a map will be drawn up this spring documenting the location of each stone. . 
In 2008 a book to celebrate the 130th Anniversary of Sandy Creek Village is planned. 

A grant will be written for 2008-2009 to continue the work of the History Center. 
I will be working from home on the snowy winter days and will be in my office on Fridays from 9am until 4pm on the “good days.” Please, call ahead for an appointment and I can meet you in my office any day the weather permits. I can be reached by phone at 387-5456 x 7 (home phone 695-2820) or by e-mail at historian@sandycreekny.us. Our web site address is http://sandycreekny.tripod.com      

We at the History Center wish you a Happy, Healthy New Year!

Thanks for your continued support. 
Charlene, Phyllis, Sally, Betty, Irene, Joyce, Frances, Jim
.
